#### **Dear Student:**

We regret to inform you that based on the Fall 2023 semester, you have been placed on Dismissal for the Spring 2024 semester. However, you have the right to petition, based on extenuating circumstances, to be reinstated and continue your education this Spring.

#### Why am I on Dismissal?

You have been placed on Dismissal for one of three reasons:

- Your cumulative/overall grade point average (GPA) has been less than 2.0 for each of the last two semesters (FALL/Spring) you attended SBCC (Academic Dismissal) or
- At least 50% of your total units attempted at SBCC resulted in "W", "I", "NC", or "NP" for each of the last two semesters (FALL/Spring) you attended (Progress Dismissal) or
- Any combination of scenarios above for two consecutive (FALL/Spring) semesters.

## How do I get off of Dismissal Status?

You will no longer be on dismissal when:

- Your cumulative/overall grade point average (GPA) is 2.0 or higher
- Your total units attempted at SBCC for which entries of "W", "I", "NC" or "NP" is less than 50%
- You may be eligible for <u>exception status</u> if you complete six (6) or more units and earn a GPA of 2.0 or higher for the Spring 2024 semester

# What are my options?

- If you want to continue attending SBCC in Spring 2024, <u>click here</u> to complete and submit the Dismissal Petition Form (STUDENTS WITH AN F-1 VISA, please contact your ISSP Advisor to learn if you are eligible to appeal) or
- You may also choose not to attend SBCC for the Spring semester and return Fall 2024 (no petition required).

## **DEADLINE TO SUBMIT YOUR PETITION:**

Thursday, January 18, 2024 at 12:00 p.m. PST

You can expect to receive your appeal decision beginning Monday, January 8, 2024.

|  | <b>ALEF</b> | RT |
|--|-------------|----|
|--|-------------|----|

If you have already registered for the Spring 2024 semester, your classes will be dropped on Friday, January 19, 2024 by 4:00 pm if you do not appeal or if your appeal is denied. Any applicable fees paid will be refunded. If you believe that you have been dismissed in error, or if you have any questions or concerns about this correspondence, please contact me at cllerena@pipeline.sbcc.edu. Please be sure to include your SBCC K# in your email correspondence.

# **Probation and Dismissal Webpage**

Sincerely, Christina Llerena